Wycoller car park response
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Good aftemnoon,

I wiite in reply to the concerns you have raised regarding the off-street TRO for Wycoller Country
park picnic site and the proposed parking management.

With regards to the pay options, there will be 2 options open for people to chose from. Both options will be a
contactless, either with a credit or debit card and the other will be RingGo (pay by phone). We are currently working
with our suppliers to make sure there will be sufficient signal strength to allow these transactions to take place. The
CEO's when attending site will check with the back-office system and then check connectivity at the site to ensure
connection has been in situ all day. If for any reason there is no signal or the system shows there has ben a
disruption, then no PCNs will be issued. The CEO team will always air on the side of caution, issuing a PCN will be the
last resort. The idea being that visitors pay their £1 to park and in an ideal world, no PCNs are issued, the site then
receives an income to help maintain and improve it.

In terms of an over spill, as stated above f there is a problem with the connectivity of the site, then no PCNs will be
issued. The team will closely monitor the situation and any ripple effects that may occur will be managed in a pro-
active way.

As an enforcement team we will work closely with all stakeholders and if at any time you have any concerns then
please feel free to contacts us.

I hope this has sufficiently answered your queries and there are no further objections/concerns from the Parish
Coundil.




